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cancer and birth defects or other reproductive harm. Please take the time to get well acquainted
with your vehicle by reading this handbook. The more you know and understand about your
vehicle, the greater the safety and pleasure you will derive from driving it. Page 5 kilometers of
operation, since these additives may prevent piston ring seating. See Engine oil in the
Maintenance and Specifications chapter for more information on oil usage. To access this
information, special equipment must be directly connected to the recording modules. Ford
Motor Company and Ford of Canada do not access event data recorder information without
obtaining consent, Page 7 By referring to the pages in the provided supplement, you can
properly identify those features, recommendations and specifications that are unique to your
vehicle. If the indicators stay on or flash faster, check for a burned out bulb. Door ajar warning
chime: Sounds when any door, liftgate or the liftgate glass is opened or not fully closed. Press
and hold the button to reset. If the oil level is correct, have your vehicle checked at your
dealership or by a qualified technician. The FUEL icon and arrow indicates which side of the
vehicle the fuel door is located. BAL Balance : Allows you to shift speaker sound between the
right and left speakers. Press SEL to increase or decrease. Press RDS again to disengage the
clock mode. Irregular shaped CDs, CDs with a scratch protection film attached, and CDs with
homemade paper adhesive labels should not be inserted into the CD player. Your Audiophile
radio comes equipped with Satellite ready capability. The kit to enable Satellite reception is
available through your Ford dealer. Detailed Satellite instructions are included with the dealer
installed kit. Press to view current song and to view current artist. Page 25 Compression: Brings
soft and loud CD passages together for a more consistent listening level when in CD model.
Press MENU until compression status is displayed. The kit to enable the Satellite reception is
available through your Ford dealer. Detailed satellite instructions are included with the dealer
installed kit. Page 27 Due to technical incompatibility, certain recordable and re-recordable
compact discs may not function correctly when used in Ford CD players. The label may peel
and cause the CD to become jammed. This allows you to move and choose within the DVD

generated menu structure. In stop mode, press the control to select the next radio memory
preset. Wireless headphones Your system is equipped with 2 sets of wireless headphones. Two
AAA batteries are needed to operate the headphones. Batteries are included. Irregular shaped
discs, discs with a scratch protection film attached, and discs with homemade paper adhesive
labels should not be inserted into the player. If a disc is in the system, playback should begin.
See your Ford or Lincoln Mercury dealer. Do not insert foreign objects into the DVD
compartment. The front glass on the liquid crystal display LCD flip-down screen may break
when hit with a hard surface. Page 45 Inspect all discs for contamination before playing. If
necessary, clean discs only with an approved CD cleaner and wipe from the center out to the
edge. Do not use circular motion. Do not attempt to service, repair or modify the system. The
driver must not attempt to operate any detailed operation of the navigation system while the
vehicle is in motion. If a problem occurs, stop using the system immediately and contact your
Ford or Lincoln Mercury Dealer. The levels will be displayed on the screen. To adjust the
navigation voice output level, adjust the volume control only when the navigation system is
speaking. Otherwise, it will adjust the radio levels. This feature is helpful on trips when you
travel between cities with different radio stations. Stereo indicator Whenever a stereo signal is
received in radio mode, the stereo indicator ST will appear in the display. Traffic information is
not available in most U. If in play mode, the DVD will pause when pressed. If in pause mode, the
DVD will play when pressed. Page 62 If this happens, reinsert the disc holder back into the
magazine. Insert each CD tray, with the disc loaded, all the way into the CD magazine. The unit
will not operate if the disc holder is not inserted at the same level B. The headphone icon
illuminates in the display indicating the system has enabled Rear Seat Control mode. A
subsequent press of this button Expedition exd Owners Guide postfmt USA English fus Page 66
The navigation system will recalculate your route to get you back to an appropriate road to your
destination. For road safety reasons, information should only be entered when the vehicle is
stationary. The navigation system will operate reliably again once GPS reception is available in
a few minutes. A highlight bar will automatically begin searching the current files for the listing.
The route appears on the display screen and a voice prompt provides instructions. The zoom
level is shown at the bottom of the screen. Ensure that you are in navigation mode. Select
Address book. Confirm selection. Press the ADD soft key to add an additional entry. Press NAV
to return to a guidance display. Press MAP to return to a map display. The range available is
based on the length of your original route. Navigation Menu You are able to make various
adjustments in navigation mode. Press any button to turn the display back on again. Page 81
does not contain one-way street information, turn restrictions, speed limits, etc. To help with
accuracy, always use the latest version of the map CD for navigation. Do not place objects on
top of the instrument panel as these objects may become projectiles in a collision or sudden
stop. The passenger temperature will appear in the display. Rear defrost control: Removes ice
and fog from the rear window. EXT: Displays the outside air temperature. It will remain
displayed until the EXT control is pressed again. The external temperature will be most accurate
when the vehicle has been moving for a period of time. If set to O OFF , the rear auxiliary
controls will not function. Pull the lever towards you to deactivate. INT1 Flash to pass Pull
toward you slightly to activate and release to deactivate. INT1 Expedition exd Owners Guide
postfmt USA English fus Page 92 If this edge is not at the horizontal reference line, the beam
will need to be adjusted so the edge is at the same height as the horizontal reference line. Slide
headlamp assembly forward and off of guide ribs to expose the back of the bulb and wiring
connector. Pull off the bulb covers. Loosen the vertical bolt on the backside of the headlamp
assembly. Do not remove it. Pull bulb straight out of socket and snap in the new bulb. Install the
bulb socket into the lamp assembly and rotate clockwise. Carefully install the tail lamp
assembly on the vehicle by securing the lamp assembly with two screws. Pull the old bulb out
and replace with the new bulb. Snap the black bulb carrier into the lamp assembly. Replace the
wire harness. Replace the lamp assembly. Pull the turn signal lens down to remove it from the
mirror assembly 4. Disconnect the bulb assembly from the lens. Remove and replace the bulb.
Reverse the order to reassemble lamp and lens. While holding the clip in the release position,
pull the approach light module down. Remove the two wires from the module and replace the
module with a new one. Reverse the order to reassemble the approach light module. Pull the
wiper blade toward the base of the wiper arm and remove it from the arm. Attach the new wiper
to the wiper arm and press it into place until a click is heard. The visor will slide back and forth
on the rod for increased sunlight coverage. Do not hang any type of accessory or accessory
bracket from the plug. Improper use of the power point can cause damage not covered by your
warranty. The power point is accessible from the liftgate or the third row seat. Press completely
down on the bottom part of the rocker switch and release quickly. Press the top part of the
rocker switch to stop. Do not block the sensor on the backside of the inside rear view mirror

since this may impair proper mirror performance. These actions could cause damage to the
glass and mirrors. The adjustment allows for approximately 3 inches 76 mm of maximum travel.
Never adjust the accelerator and brake pedal with feet on the pedals while the vehicle is moving.
Note: When you turn off the speed control or the ignition, your speed control set speed memory
is erased. A garage door which cannot detect an object, signaling the door to stop and reverse,
does not meet current U. For more information, contact HomeLink at: Press and hold the
just-trained HomeLink button and observe the red light. The indicator light will flash slowly and
then rapidly after HomeLink accepts the radio frequency signal. The indicator light will begin to
flash after 20 seconds. For questions or comments, contact HomeLink at A correct zone setting
will eliminate this error. Refer to Compass zone adjustment in this section. To enter the
compass calibration mode, press and hold the button for greater than eight seconds. The
display will then show CAL in the display window. Drive the vehicle at least 5 miles 8 km with
the speed control system engaged to display a stabilized average. Record the highway fuel
economy for future reference. Displayed when the transmission is in R Reverse and the Backup
Aid is disabled. Refer toBackup Aid in this section to enable. Displayed when a door is not
completely closed. These messages indicate improper operation of the vehicle network
communication between electronic modules. Wait until it is safe to operate Mobile
Communications Equipment. If you must drive with the liftgate open, keep the vents open so
outside air comes into the vehicle. Use the integrated tie down loops to secure the load. Move
lock control up to engage the childproof lock. Move control down to disengage childproof locks.
Press the control a second time within three seconds to unlock all doors and liftgate. Repeat
this procedure for another remote transmitter if desired. Replacing the battery The remote entry
transmitter uses one coin type three-volt lithium battery CR or equivalent. For vehicles not
equipped with a message center, the feature may be deactivated by taking your vehicle to an
authorized Ford dealer. Power door lock disable feature This feature will help protect your
vehicle from unauthorized entry. Page Programming your own personal entry code To program
your own code: 1. Enter the factory set code keypad will illuminate when pressed. You do not
need to enter the keypad code first. Use of these systems may result in vehicle starting
problems and a loss of security protection. Page Check to make sure the coded key is an
approved Ford coded key. Page 3 ON for at least three seconds, but no more than ten seconds].
This step will program your new key to a coded key. To program additional new unprogrammed
key s , repeat this procedure from Step 1. If failure repeats, bring your vehicle to your dealership
to have the new spare key s programmed. Using the armrest if equipped Push the release
control to move the armrest up or down. Press the front or rear portion to tilt the seat. To
program the memory function to a specific remote entry transmitter, refer to Remote entry
system in the Locks and security chapter. To lower the head restraint, press the release button.
To enter the 3rd row seat: 1. Locate the handle on the side of the seat, lifting it to release the
seatback. Pull up on the handle located at the back of the seat. The seat will flip forward. Lift
and pull the seat rearward until the latch is engaged. Do not attempt to un-latch the rear floor
hooks while the seat is in the kneel down position. The seat should be moved to the full
rearward position when it is occupied by older children or adults. Push the bottom portion of
the control button to lower the desired seatback. The tone pattern will repeat periodically until
the problem and warning light are repaired. Refer to Safety restraints for children or Safety
seats for children later in this chapter. Refer to the Safety belt maintenance section in this
chapter. The lap belt does not adjust automatically. Ford Motor Company recommends that all
safety belt assemblies in use in vehicles involved in a collision be replaced. The front
passenger air bag is not designed to offer protection to an occupant in the center front seating
position. Page The driver and passenger airbags are designed to inflate in frontal and
near-frontal collisions, not rollover, side-impact, or rear-impacts unless the collision causes
sufficient longitudinal deceleration. Accident statistics suggest that children are safer when
properly restrained in the rear seating positions than in the front seating position. Booster seats
position a child so that safety belts fit better. They lift the child up so that the lap belt rests low
across the hips and the knees bend comfortably. Page top of ear level above the top of the seat.
They can slide around and increase the likelihood of injury or death in a collision. For more
information on top tether straps and anchors, refer to Attaching safety seats with tether straps
in this chapter. Page Make sure the tongue is latched securely by pulling on it. If the retractor is
not locked, unbuckle the belt and repeat steps two through nine. Check to make sure the child
seat is properly secured before each use. In the third row center seating position, the tether
anchor is a loop at the bottom of the seatback. Position the child safety seat on the seat
cushion. Locate the tether anchor at the bottom back of the seat. Grasp the tether strap and
position it to the seat frame. Rotate the tether strap, and clip the tether strap to the anchor on
the seat frame. Locate the anchor webbing loop for the seating position. For forward-facing

child seats, the tether strap must also be attached to the proper tether anchor. See Attaching
safety seats with tether straps in this chapter. Check to see if the anchors hold the seat in place.
If the safety seat is not anchored properly, the risk of a child being injured in a crash greatly
increases. Exhaust fumes can be toxic. Always open the garage door before you start the
engine. See Guarding against exhaust fumes in this chapter for more instructions. Make sure
the headlamps and vehicle accessories are off. Make sure the gearshift is in P Park. Make sure
the parking brake is set. Turn the key to 4 START without pressing the accelerator pedal and
release as soon as the engine starts. The key will return to 3 ON. When the engine starts,
release the key. Take precautions to avoid its dangerous effects. If you smell exhaust fumes
inside your vehicle, have your dealer inspect your vehicle immediately. Do not drive if you smell
exhaust fumes. The wheels are prevented from locking even when the brakes are firmly applied.
When the system activates, the brake pedal will travel with very little effort; this is normal. On
vehicles equipped with air suspension, turn the air suspension and the ignition switch off prior
to jacking, hoisting or towing your vehicle. Anti-lock braking is not affected by this condition
and will function normally during the cool-down period. If a failure is detected in the
AdvanceTrac system, the warning indicator light in the instrument cluster will stay on. Reinstall
the access plug cover, start the vehicle and release the parking brake. If you do not hold the
brake pedal down, your vehicle may move unexpectedly and injure someone. Press lightly on
the accelerator in each gear. The system may not detect smaller objects, particularly those
close to the ground. Page A4WD or 4H while driving in deep sand, very deep snow or more
strenuous off-road maneuvers. This will disable the engine management feature, allowing the
vehicle to maintain full power and enhanced momentum through the obstacle. Your vehicle may
be higher to allow it to travel over rough terrain without getting hung up or damaging
underbody components. If the vehicle does slide, steer in the direction of the slide until you
regain control of the vehicle. Page In emergency stopping situations, apply the brake forcefully
and steadily. Refer to the Brakes section of this chapter for additional information on the
operation of the anti-lock brake system. Failure to follow tire pressure recommendations can
adversely affect the way your vehicle handles. Do not exceed the Ford Motor Company
recommended pressure even if it is less than the maximum pressure allowed for the tire. Page
Ford Motor Company recommends that caution be used with any vehicle equipped with a high
load or device such as ladder racks or pickup box cover. Page Vehicle Loading It does not
include passengers, cargo, or optional equipment. Vehicle Curb Weight â€” is the weight of
your new vehicle when you picked it up from your dealer plus any aftermarket equipment.
Maximum Loaded Trailer Weight â€” is the highest possible weight of a fully loaded trailer the
vehicle can tow. Determine the combined weight of luggage and cargo being loaded on the
vehicle. That weight may not safely exceed the available cargo and luggage load capacity
calculated in Step 4. Page Certification label. For load specification terms found on the label,
refer to Vehicle loading in this chapter. Remember to figure in the tongue load of your loaded
trailer when figuring the total weight. See your dealer or a reliable trailer dealer if you require
assistance. The trailer brakes must meet local and Federal regulations. Do not apply the brakes
continuously, as they may overheat and become less effective. Vehicles equipped with Control
Trac four-wheel drive system: Vehicles equipped with the Control Trac four-wheel drive system
cannot be towed with any wheels on the ground. This program is separate from the New Vehicle
Limited Warranty. Page Hazard Flasher Switch Roadside Emergencies Canadian customers who
require roadside assistance, call 1â€”â€”â€” If you need to arrange roadside assistance for
yourself, Ford Motor Company will reimburse a reasonable amount. To obtain reimbursement
information, U. Ford or Mercury vehicles customers call ; Lincoln vehicle customers call
1â€”â€”â€” Page Fuses And Relays If electrical components in the vehicle are not working, a
fuse may have blown. Blown fuses are identified by a broken wire within the fuse. Check the
appropriate fuses before replacing any electrical components. Gently pull on the cover to make
sure it is seated properly. If the dissimilar spare tire or wheel is damaged, it should be replaced
rather than repaired. Replace the spare tire with a road tire as soon as possible. To remove the
spare tire, turn the handle counterclockwise until the tire is lowered to the ground and the cable
is slightly slack. Slide the retainer through the center of the spare tire wheel. Park on a level
surface, activate hazard flashers and set the parking brake. Turn on the air suspension switch if
equipped. Stowing the spare tire 1. Lay the tire on the ground, near the rear of the vehicle, with
the valve stem side facing up. Use only Ford recommended replacement fasteners. When a
wheel is installed, always remove any corrosion, dirt or foreign materials present on the
mounting surfaces of the wheel or the surface of the front disc brake hub and rotor that
contacts the wheel. Page Jump Starting Ensure that vent caps are tight and level. Turn the
heater fan on in both vehicles to protect any electrical surges. Turn all other accessories off.
Make the final connection of the negative - cable to the jump starting stud located in the rear of

the engine compartment, near the battery. Do not use fuel lines, engine rocker covers or the
intake manifold as grounding points. Remove the jumper cable from the ground metal surface.
Note: In the illustrations, lightning bolts are used to designate the assisting boosting battery.
Do not tow with a slingbelt. Ford Motor Company has not approved a slingbelt towing
procedure. Also, wrecker towing the vehicle by the frame-mounted tow hooks is not
recommended or advised. Ford Motor Company produces a towing manual for all authorized
tow truck operators. Have your tow truck operator refer to this manual for proper hook-up and
towing procedures for your vehicle. Page Customer Assistance Center at the number below.
Away from home If you own a Ford or Mercury vehicle and are away from home when your
vehicle needs service, or if you need more help than the dealership could provide, after
following the steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship Center to find an
authorized dealership to help you. Page If you still have a complaint involving a warranty
dispute, you may wish to contact the Dispute Settlement Board U. In some states in the U. Ford
is also allowed a final repair attempt in some states. If you did not take advantage of the Ford
Extended Service Plan at the time of purchasing your vehicle, you may still be eligible. Since
this information is subject to change, please ask your dealer for complete details about Ford
Extended Service Plan coverage options, or visit the Ford ESP website at Page What kinds of
cases does the Board review? The decisions of the Board are binding on Ford and, in some
cases, on the dealer but not on consumers who are free to pursue other remedies available to
them under state or federal law. Page If your vehicle must be serviced while you are traveling or
living in Central or South America, the Caribbean, or the Middle East, contact the nearest Ford
dealership. Page Reporting Safety Defects U. Page Cleaning low-gloss black colored trim, such
as grained body-side cladding, roof racks, bumper step surfaces, mirror housings or the
windshield cowl area. These products are available from your dealer. Keep body and door drain
holes free from packed dirt. These quality products have been specifically engineered to fulfill
your automotive needs; they are custom designed to complement the style and appearance of
your vehicle. Page Maintenance And Specifications 1. Set the parking brake and shift to P Park.
Block the wheels. Note: Do not start your engine with the air cleaner removed and do not
remove it while the engine is running. Go to the front of the vehicle and release the auxiliary
latch that is located under the front center of the hood. Lift the hood until the lift cylinders hold
it open. Engine oil filler cap 4. Power steering fluid reservoir 5. Engine oil dipstick 6. Brake fluid
reservoir 7. Engine coolant reservoir 8. Air filter assembly 9. Turn the engine off and wait a few
minutes for the oil to drain into the oil pan. Set the parking brake and ensure the gearshift is
securely latched in P Park. Put the indicator back in and ensure it is fully seated. Adding engine
oil 1. Check the engine oil. For instructions, refer to Checking the engine oil in this chapter.
Page Battery Maintenance and Specifications It is recommended you use the appropriate
Motorcraft oil filter or another brand meeting Ford specifications for your engine application.
BATTERY Your vehicle is equipped with a Motorcraft maintenance-free battery which normally
does not require additional water during its life of service. Whenever coolant has been added,
the coolant level in the coolant reservoir should be checked the next few times you drive the
vehicle. Consult a physician immediately if you experience an adverse reaction. If you must
replace the fuel filler cap, replace it with a fuel filler cap that is designed for your vehicle. The
customer warranty may Expedition exd Owners Guide postfmt USA English fus Page
Maintenance and Specifications be void for any damage to the fuel tank or fuel system if the
correct genuine Ford or Motorcraft fuel filler cap is not used. The fuel system may be under
pressure. If the fuel filler cap is venting vapor or if you hear a hissing sound, wait until it stops
before completely removing the fuel filler cap. Page Ask your fuel supplier about gasolines that
meet the World-wide Fuel Charter. Running out of fuel Avoid running out of fuel because this
situation may have an adverse affect on powertrain components. Your results will be most
accurate if your filling method is consistent. If other than Ford, Motorcraft or Ford-authorized
parts are used for maintenance replacements or for service of components affecting emission
control, such non-Ford parts should be equivalent to genuine Ford Motor Company parts in
performance and durability. Page No additional vehicle service is required. Refer to the
scheduled maintenance guide for the service interval schedules. Start the engine and let it run
until it reaches normal operating Page If the fluid levels are outside of the normal operating
range the performance of your brake system could be compromised; seek service from your
dealer immediately. The normal operating temperature can be reached after approximately 30
km 20 miles of driving. The use of these materials may affect transmission operation and result
in damage to internal transmission components. Loosen the clamp that secures the air filter
cover to the air filter housing and carefully separate the cover from housing. Department of
Transportation-Tire quality grades: The U. Department of Transportation requires Ford to give
you the following information about tire grades exactly as the government has written it.

Excessive speed, underinflation, or excessive loading, either separately or in combination, can
cause heat buildup and possible tire failure. These ratings are listed in the following chart.
Maximum Load Single lbs. Ford recommends the use of a digital or dial type tire pressure gauge
rather than a stick type tire pressure gauge. Page Tire explosions can cause death, personal
injury or property damage. Do not allow anyone to stand near, directly ahead or behind the
spinning tire. Use of any tire or wheel not recommended by Ford can affect the safety and
performance of your vehicle, which could result in an increased risk of loss of vehicle control,
vehicle rollover, personal injury and death. Inflate all the tires to the recommended cold
pressure. The system uses radio-frequency to monitor the tire pressure on all tires excluding
the spare tire. The sensors transmit the tire pressure readings Expedition exd Owners Guide
postfmt USA English fus Page Inspecting and inflating your tires in this chapter. Page Refill
Capacities Maintenance and Specifications Replace the PCV valve with one that meets Ford
material and design specifications for your vehicle, such as a Motorcraft or equivalent
replacement part. The customer warranty may be void for any damage to the emissions system
if such a PCV valve is not used. Page 5. Indicates only approximate dry-fill capacity. Some
applications may vary based on cooler size and if equipped with an in-tank cooler. For complete
refills, fill using the Additive Friction Modifier first. Use of synthetic or synthetic blend motor oil
is not mandatory. Use of any fluid other than the recommended fluid may cause transmission
damage. Engine number The engine number the last eight numbers of the vehicle identification
number is stamped on the engine block and transmission. These quality accessories have been
specifically engineered to fulfill your automotive needs; Page Print page 1 Print document
pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload
from disk. Upload from URL. Quick Links. See also: Workshop Manual. Table of Contents.
Instrument Cluster. Warning And Control Lights. Entertainment Systems. Rear Seat Controls.
Climate Controls. Electronic automatic temperature control. Rear Window Defroster. Turn Signal
Control. Bulb Replacement. Driver Controls. Steering Wheel Adjustment. Power Windows.
Speed Control. Message Center. Ford motor company automobile quick reference guide 2
pages. Automobile Ford Freestar Workshop Manual 8 pages. Ford motor company ford ranger
owner's guide 24 pages. Ford motor company ford crown victoria owner's guide 17 pages. Ford
may change the contents without notice and without incurring obligation. Page 4: Introduction
State of California to cause cancer and birth defects or other reproductive harm. Please take the
time to get well acquainted with your vehicle by reading this handbook. The more you know and
understand about your vehicle, the greater the safety and pleasure you will derive from driving
it. In this guide, answers to such questions are contained in comments highlighted by the
warning triangle symbol. To access this information, special equipment must be directly
connected to the recording modules. Ford Motor Company and Ford of Canada do not access
event data recorder information without obtaining consent, Page 7 Be sure to read Driving off
road in the Driving chapter. Snowplowing The Excursion is not recommended for snowplow
installation. Ford makes no representation as to the suitability of the Excursion for
snowplowing, in particular regarding the potential for exceeding vehicle weight limits, airbag
SRS deployment sensitivity, vehicle crash integrity, or powertrain durability. Page 8
Introduction These are some of the symbols you may see on your vehicle. Many lights will
illuminate when you start your vehicle to make sure the bulb works. Brake system warning light:
To confirm the brake system warning light is functional, it will momentarily illuminate when the
ignition is turned to the ON position when the engine is not running, or Page 12 Instrument
Cluster Safety belt: Reminds you to fasten your safety belt. A chime will also sound to remind
you to fasten your safety belt. Charging system: Illuminates when the battery is not charging
properly. Low fuel: Illuminates when the fuel level in the fuel tank is at or near empty refer to
Fuel gauge in this chapter. Turn signal: Illuminates when the left or right turn signal or the
hazard lights are turned on. If the indicators stay on or flash faster, check for a burned out bulb.
High beams: Illuminates when the high beam headlamps are turned on. Page 14 Instrument
Cluster Speedometer: Indicates the current vehicle speed. Engine coolant temperature gauge:
Indicates engine coolant temperature. If it enters the red section, the engine is overheating.
Stop the vehicle as soon as safely possible, switch off the engine and let the engine cool. Page
15 Instrument Cluster Engine oil pressure gauge: Indicates engine oil pressure. If the needle
falls below the normal range, stop the vehicle, turn off the engine and check the engine oil level.
Page 16 If the gauge is operating in the Yellow or Red area, stop the vehicle and verify the
airflow is not restricted such as snow or debris blocking airflow through the grill. If the gauge
continues to show high temperatures, see your Ford dealer. Due to technical incompatibility,
certain recordable and re-recordable compact discs may not function correctly when used in
Ford CD players. Irregular shaped CDs, CDs with a scratch protection film attached, and CDs
with homemade paper adhesive labels should Page 18 Entertainment Systems not be inserted

into the CD player. The label may peel and cause the CD to become jammed. It is recommended
that homemade CDs be identified with permanent felt tip marker rather than adhesive labels.
Ballpoint pens may damage CDs. Please contact your dealer for further information. Page 20
Entertainment Systems Fast Forward FF : Press for a slow advance, press and hold for a fast
advance. Press again to disable. Rewind REW : Press for a slow rewind, press and hold for a
fast rewind. Rewind: Press for a slow rewind, press and hold for a fast rewind. Fast forward:
Press for a slow advance, press and hold for a fast advance. Page 22 Entertainment Systems 5.
Eject: Press to eject a CD. Press and hold to eject all loaded discs. Press MENU again to
disengage clock mode. Shuffle: Press to play tracks in random order. Scan: Press to hear a
brief sampling of all listenable stations or CD tracks. Press again to stop. Page 26 Due to
technical incompatibility, certain recordable and re-recordable compact discs may not function
correctly when used in Ford CD players. Irregular shaped CDs, CDs with a scratch protection
film attached, and CDs with homemade paper adhesive labels should not be inserted into the
CD player. Page 27 DVD player controls 1. Page 28 Entertainment Systems 7. Auxiliary jacks
Insert lines for standard video game players. Press again to eject the DVD. When pressed, the
playing audio will mute momentarily while the next chapter is accessed. Press and hold to
advance or reverse multiple tracks or chapters. Press DISP again to adjust the display setting.
Available screen selections are 16x9, Normal, 4x3 and Zoom. Page 31 Entertainment Systems 4.
Once the display is on, use SEEK to choose the desired screen setting. Adjusting the volume
from the rear seat controls The volume control allows the rear seat passengers to adjust the
volume level of the desired selection. Page 35 Press the memory preset controls 2 and 4
simultaneously to toggle between single play and the Personal Audio Feature. Wireless
headphones for DVD system only Your system is equipped with 2 sets of wireless headphones.
Two AAA batteries are needed to operate the headphones. Batteries are included. Page 36
Entertainment Systems When not using the headphones, shut them off to preserve battery
power. The headphones will automatically turn off after five minutes if they have not received an
infrared audio signal from the overhead pod. Ensure that the line of sight between the
headphone and infrared transmitter mounted on the DVD housing is not obstructed. The DVD
player does not offer a record feature. Page 38 DVDs only. Irregular shaped discs, discs with a
scratch protection film attached, and discs with homemade paper adhesive labels should not be
inserted into the player. See your Ford or Lincoln Mercury dealer. Do not insert foreign objects
into the DVD compartment. The front glass on the liquid crystal display LCD flip-down screen
may break when hit with a hard surface. Temperature extremes When the vehicle is parked
under direct sunlight or in an extremely cold place for a long period of time, wait until the cabin
temperature of the vehicle is at normal temperature before operating the system. Fan speed
adjustment: Controls the volume of air circulated in the vehicle. Temperature selection:
Controls the temperature of the airflow in the vehicle. Air flow selections: Controls the direction
of the airflow in the vehicle. Page Manual Heating And Air Conditioning Do not place objects on
top of the instrument panel as these objects may become projectiles in a collision or sudden
stop. Select 2. Set the temperature control to maintain comfort. Set the highest fan speed 5.
Direct the outer instrument panel vents towards the side windows. To increase airflow to the
outer instrument panel vents, close the vents located in the middle of the instrument panel.
Page 45 Climate Controls 4. Fan speed: Press to manually increase or decrease fan speed.
When in AUTO mode, will be controlled automatically to meet the desired temperature. Floor :
Distributes outside air through the floor vents. PANEL directs air to the overhead registers of
the second and third row seating. Rear auxiliary controls: Once the front auxiliary control is set
to REAR, the rear seat passengers may use the rear auxiliary controls in the overhead console
to make the Turns on the parking lamps, instrument panel lamps, license plate lamps and tail
lamps. Turns the headlamps on. Autolamp control if equipped The autolamp system provides
light sensitive automatic on-off control of the exterior lights normally controlled by the
headlamp control. Page 49 Foglamp control if equipped The headlamp control also operates the
foglamps. The foglamps can be turned on only when the headlamp control is in the position and
the high beams are not turned on. Move the control to the full upright position, past detent, to
turn on the interior lamps. Press the controls on either side of each map lamp to activate the
lamps. Page 53 Function Second row reading lamp Third row reading lamp License lamp All
replacement bulbs are clear in color except where noted. To replace all instrument panel lights see your dealer Interior bulbs Check the operation of all bulbs frequently. Replacing headlamp
bulbs 1. Page 54 Lights 2. Rotate bulb socket counterclockwise and remove it from lamp
assembly. Pull the bulb straight out of the socket. Install the new bulbs in reverse order. Make
sure the headlamp switch is in the OFF position and then rotate the foglamp bulb
counterclockwise and remove from foglamp the rear side of the foglamp is shown. Disconnect
the electrical connector from the foglamp bulb. Install the new bulb in reverse order. Page 56

Lights Replacing high-mount brakelamp bulbs 1. Make sure the headlamp switch is in the OFF
position and remove the two screws and then the lamp assembly. Remove the bulb socket from
lamp assembly and pull the bulb straight out. Install the new bulb s in reverse order. Speed
dependent wipers: When the wiper control is on, the speed of the wipers will automatically
adjust with the vehicle speed. Page 58 Driver Controls Changing the wiper blades 1. Pull the
wiper arm away from the vehicle. Turn the blade at an angle from the wiper arm. Push the lock
pin manually to release the blade and pull the wiper blade down toward the windshield to
remove it from the arm. Forward storage bin if equipped Press the release control to open the
storage compartment. Press the portion of the VENT control to open the power rear quarter
windows. Press and hold the bottom part of the rocker switch to open the window. Press and
hold the top part of the rocker switch to close the window. Page 64 Driver Controls the normal
state to the non-glare state when bright lights glare reach the mirror. When the mirror detects
bright light from front or behind, it will automatically adjust to minimize glare. Press the control
located on the bottom of the mirror to turn the mirror on or off. Page 65 Driver Controls Type B
The spotter mirror, below the main mirror, is not heated and must be adjusted manually. Do not
remove ice from the mirrors with a scraper or attempt to readjust the mirror glass if it is frozen
in place. These actions could cause damage to the glass and mirrors. Page 66 Driver Controls
Clearance lamps if equipped Illuminates when the headlamps or parking lamps are switched on.
This provides additional visibility of your vehicle to other drivers on the road. Fold-away mirrors
The mirrors can be manually folded forward or backwards for narrow spaces like driving
through an automatic car wash or backing out of a garage with the trailer tow mirror. Press and
hold the rocker control to adjust accelerator and brake pedal toward you or away from you.
Page 68 Driver Controls 3. Take your foot off the accelerator pedal. The indicator light on the
instrument cluster will turn on. Page 72 Driver Controls 2. While the indicator is lit, release both
controls to reset the average fuel economy. Fuel range. This function estimates approximately
how far you can drive with the fuel remaining in your tank under normal driving conditions.
Page 73 The compass heading is displayed in average fuel economy modes, fuel range modes
and temperature modes. The compass reading may be affected when you drive near large
buildings, bridges, power lines and powerful broadcast antenna. Magnetic or metallic objects
placed in or on the vehicle may also affect compass accuracy. Page 74 Driver Controls 1. Locate
the trip computer located in the overhead console. Start the vehicle. Press and hold both trip
computer controls. After approximately eight seconds, the trip computer will enter CAL mode. It
is also recommended that a new battery be placed in the hand-held transmitter of the device
being programmed to HomeLink for quicker training and accurate transmission of the
radio-frequency signal. Page 76 Driver Controls Note: If the red light blinks rapidly for two
seconds and then turns to a continuous red, proceed with steps 6 through 8 to complete
programming of a rolling code equipped device. Activation will now occur for the trained
product garage door, gate operator, security system, entry door lock, or home or office lighting
etc. For convenience, the hand-held transmitter of the device may also be used at any time.
Hard objects can injure you in a collision. Attach the net to the anchors provided. This net is not
designed to restrain objects during a collision. You can open and close the TriDoors from
outside the vehicle only. Distribute the load equally on the cross bars. To adjust the cross-bar
position: 1. Release the latch at both ends of the cross-bar both cross-bars are adjustable. In
case of loss, replacement keys are available from your dealer. You should always carry a
second key with you in a safe place in case you require it in an emergency. The childproof locks
are located on rear edge of each rear door and must be set separately for each door. If there is
any potential remote keyless entry problem with your vehicle, ensure ALL remote entry
transmitters are taken to the dealership, to aid in troubleshooting. Page 84 if equipped. This
feature is initially deactivated, but may be activated by taking your vehicle to an authorized Ford
dealer. Sounding a panic alarm Press to activate the alarm. Page 85 Locks and Security 2. Do
not wipe off any grease on the battery terminals on the back surface of the circuit board.
Remove the old battery. Insert the new battery. Refer to the diagram inside the remote entry
transmitter for the correct orientation of the battery. Page 86 Locks and Security To reprogram
the remote entry transmitters: 1. Ensure the vehicle is electronically unlocked. Put the key in the
ignition. Page 88 Locks and Security Erasing personal code 1. Enter the factory set 5â€”digit
code. This must be done within five seconds of completing step 2. Page 90 Note: The
SecuriLock passive anti-theft system is not compatible with non-Ford aftermarket remote start
systems. Use of these systems may result in vehicle starting problems and a loss of security
protection. Note: Large metallic objects, electronic devices that are used to purchase gasoline
or similar items, or a second coded key on the same key chain may cause vehicle starting
issues. Page 91 Automatic arming The vehicle is armed immediately after switching the ignition
to the 3 OFF position. Automatic disarming Switching the ignition to the 4 ON position with a

coded key disarms the vehicle. Page 92 Locks and Security 1. Insert a previously programmed
coded key into the ignition. Keep the ignition in the 4 ON position for at least one second, but
no more than 10 seconds. Do not pile cargo higher than the seatbacks to reduce the risk of
injury in a collision or sudden stop. Ensure the seat is relatched into place. Page 95 Seating and
Safety Restraints Memory seats and adjustable pedals if equipped This system allows
automatic positioning of the driver seat and adjustable pedals to two programmable positions.
The memory seat control is located on the driver door. Page 96 Seating and Safety Restraints
Adjusting the front power seat if equipped The control is located on the outboard side of the
seat cushion. Press to raise or lower the front portion of the seat cushion. Press to raise or
lower the rear portion of the seat cushion. Page 97 Seating and Safety Restraints The system
will not automatically shutoff unless control is pushed to deactivate. If system is not manually
terminated at last use, then system will remain active at next ignition key cycle. Push or pull the
head restraint to the desired position. Page 99 Seating and Safety Restraints 2. Lift seat cushion
up and rotate forward. The headrest must be removed in order to fold the seatback down.
Remove 2nd row seat headrest by pushing in both tabs while pulling up on headrest
simultaneously. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 5. Lift the lower seat control and flip the
seatback down. For bench seats only, lift up flap on seatback to release closeout panel. For
bench seats only, rotate panel to closeout the space between the seatback and the floor. Page
Seating and Safety Restraints 2. Lift the lower seat control. Pull up on the seatback while lifting
the handle to lift the seatback into the upright position. Note: The front seat may need to be
moved forward to ease operation. Page Seating and Safety Restraints To reduce the risk of
personal injury, the second row seat should not be left in the forward, E-Z entry position while
the vehicle is in motion. Please ensure that the seat is in the upright, fully latched rearward
position before putting the vehicle in motion. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 1. Pull the seat
release lever located on the lower right side of the seatback while pushing the seatback down
onto the seat cushion. Lift the seat release bar located at the center of the seat near the floor to
release the floor latches. To reduce the risk of injury, make sure children sit in the back seat
where they can be properly restrained. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Safety belts and
seats can become hot in a vehicle that has been closed up in sunny weather; they could burn a
small child. Check seat covers and buckles before you place a child anywhere near them.
Combination lap and shoulder belts 1. Page Seating and Safety Restraints When to use the
automatic locking mode In this mode, the shoulder belt is automatically pre-locked. The belt will
still retract to remove any slack in the shoulder belt. The automatic locking mode is not
available on the driver safety belt. This mode should be used any time a child safety seat is
installed in a passenger front or outboard rear seating position if equipped. If this occurs, the
safety belt must be replaced. Whenever the yellow portion of the label is visible, the safety belt
must be replaced. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Position the safety belt height adjusters
so that the belt rests across the middle of your shoulder. Failure to adjust the safety belt
properly could reduce the effectiveness of the seat belt and increase the risk of injury in a
collision. Lap belts Adjusting the lap belt The lap belt should fit snugly and as low as possible
around the Page Seating and Safety Restraints The lap belt will not adjust automatically. To
fasten, grasp the tongue, and with a continuous motion, pull out enough webbing to buckle the
tongue into the correct buckle. If you did not pull out enough webbing to reach the buckle, allow
the tongue to retract fully before trying to pull it out again. Page Seating and Safety Restraints If
Page Seating and Safety Restraints Reasons given Page Seating and Safety Restraints One time
disable Any time the safety belt is buckled and then unbuckled during an ignition ON cycle, the
BeltMinder will be disabled for that ignition cycle only. Page if equipped , shoulder belt guide on
seatback if equipped , child safety seat LATCH and tether anchors, and attaching hardware,
should be inspected after a collision. Ford Motor Company recommends that all safety belt
assemblies in use in vehicles involved in a collision be replaced. Page Air Bags Seating and
Safety Restraints Failure to inspect and if necessary replace the safety belt assembly under the
above conditions could result in severe personal injuries in the event of a collision. Refer to
Interior in the Cleaning chapter. Page Do not attempt to service, repair, or modify the air bag
supplemental restraint systems or its fuses. The front passenger air bag is not designed to offer
protection to an occupant in the center front seating position. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints Children and air bags Children must always be properly restrained. Accident
statistics suggest that children are safer when properly restrained in the rear seating positions
than in the front seating position. Failure to follow these instructions may increase the risk of
injury in a collision. Page Seating and Safety Restraints The air bags inflate and deflate rapidly
upon activation. After air bag deployment, it is normal to notice a smoke-like, powdery residue
or smell the burnt propellant. This may consist of cornstarch, talcum powder or sodium
compounds which may irritate the skin and eyes, but none of the residue is toxic. Page Child

Restraints Seating and Safety Restraints Determining if the system is operational The SRS uses
a readiness light in the instrument cluster or a tone to indicate the condition of the system.
Refer to Air bag readiness section in the Instrument Cluster chapter. Routine maintenance of
the air bag is not required. Page To improve the fit of both the lap and shoulder belt on children
who have outgrown child safety seats, Ford Motor Company recommends use of a
belt-positioning booster. Booster seats position a child so that safety belts fit better. They lift
the child up so that the lap belt rests low across the hips and the knees bend comfortably. Page
Seating and Safety Restraints The shoulder belt should cross the chest, resting snugly on the
center of the shoulder. The lap belt should rest low and snug across the hips, never up high
across the stomach. If the booster seat slides on the vehicle seat, placing a rubberized mesh
sold as shelf or carpet liner under the booster seat may improve this condition. Page 36 kg 80
pounds using an upper torso harness and a belt-positioning booster. Ford recommends the use
of a child safety seat having a top tether strap. Install the child safety seat in a seating position
with a tether anchor. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Installing child safety seats with
combination lap and shoulder belts Air bags can kill or injure a child in a child seat. NEVER
place a rear-facing child seat in front of an active air bag. If you must use a forward-facing child
seat in the front seat, move the seat all the way back. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 3. Be
sure the belt webbing is not twisted. Insert the belt tongue into the proper buckle the buckle
closest to the direction the tongue is coming from for that seating position until Page Seating
and Safety Restraints 7. Pull the lap belt portion across the child seat toward the buckle and pull
up on the shoulder belt while pushing down with your knee on the child seat. Allow the safety
belt to retract to remove any slack in the belt. Clip the tether strap hook to the anchor. If the
tether strap is clipped incorrectly, the child safety seat may not be retained properly in the event
of a collision. LOCK, locks the steering wheel, automatic transmission gearshift lever and
allows key removal. OFF, shuts off the engine and all accessories without locking the steering
wheel. Page Do not park, idle, or drive your vehicle in dry grass or other dry ground cover. The
emission system heats up the engine compartment and exhaust system, which can start a fire.
Do not start your vehicle in a closed garage or in other enclosed areas. Make sure the
corresponding lights illuminate or illuminate briefly. If a light fails to illuminate, have the vehicle
serviced. Page Brakes Driving If you smell exhaust fumes inside your vehicle, have your dealer
inspect your vehicle immediately. Do not drive if you smell exhaust fumes. Important ventilating
information If the engine is idling while the vehicle is stopped for a long period of time, open the
windows at least 2. The ABS will be activated immediately, allowing you to retain full steering
control during hard braking and on slippery surfaces. Page Driving Always set the parking
brake fully and make sure that the gearshift is securely latched in P Park. Page Transmission
Operation In a rollover crash, an unbelted person is significantly more likely to die than a
person wearing a safety belt. Your vehicle has larger tires and increased ground clearance,
giving the vehicle a higher center of gravity than a passenger car. Vehicles with a higher center
of gravity such as utility and four-wheel drive vehicles handle differently than vehicles with a
lower center of gravity. Page Driving 3. Refer to Fuses and relays in the Roadside Emergencies
chapter. Page Always set the parking brake fully and make sure the gearshift is latched in P
Park. Turn the ignition to the LOCK position and remove the key whenever you leave your
vehicle. R Reverse With the gearshift lever in R Reverse , the vehicle will move backward.
Always come to a complete stop before shifting into and out of R Reverse. Page Understanding
the shift positions of the 5â€”speed automatic transmission if equipped-Diesel engines only
This vehicle is equipped with an adaptive Transmission Shift Strategy. Adaptive Shift strategy
offers the optimal transmission operation and shift quality. Hold the brake pedal down while in
this position. Page conditions, the transmission may downshift, slow the vehicle and control the
vehicle speed when descending a hill, without the accelerator pedal being pressed. The amount
of downshift braking provided will vary based upon the amount the brake pedal is depressed.
As you move closer to the obstacle, the rate of the tone increases. When fourâ€”wheel drive
4WD is engaged, power is supplied to all four wheels through a transfer case. Page 4WD system
indicator lights The 4WD system indicator lights illuminate only under the following conditions.
If these lights illuminate when driving in 2WD, contact your Ford dealer as soon as possible.
Sends power to front and rear wheels. Page Driving 4. Page Driving Maintain steering wheel
control at all times, especially in rough terrain. Since sudden changes in terrain can result in
abrupt steering wheel motion, make sure you grip the steering wheel from the outside. Do not
grip the spokes. Drive cautiously to avoid vehicle damage from concealed objects such as
rocks and stumps. Page Vehicles with a higher center of gravity such as utility and four-wheel
drive vehicles handle differently than vehicles with a lower center of gravity. Utility and
four-wheel drive vehicles are not designed for cornering at speeds as high as passenger cars
any more than low-slung sports cars are designed to perform satisfactorily under off-road

conditions. Page Driving Vehicles with a higher center of gravity such as utility and four-wheel
drive vehicles handle differently than vehicles with a lower center of gravity. On 4WD vehicles,
the transfer case allows you to select 4WD when necessary. Information on transfer case
operation and shifting procedures can be found in the Driving chapter. Information on transfer
case maintenance can be found in the Maintenance and Specifications chapter. Page Driving
When climbing a steep slope or hill, start in a lower gear rather than downshifting to a lower
gear from a higher gear once the ascent has started. This reduces strain on the engine and the
possibility of stalling. If you do stall out, do not try to turn around because you might roll over. If
you nevertheless decide to equip your 4WD for off-road use with tires larger than what Ford
Motor Company recommends, you should not use these tires for highway driving. Page Ford
Motor Company recommends that caution be used with any vehicle equipped with a high load
or device such as ladder racks or pickup box cover. Never drive through water that is higher
than the bottom of the hubs for trucks or the bottom of the wheel rims for cars. Page Cargo
Weight â€” includes all weight added to the Base Curb Weight, including cargo and optional
equipment. When towing, trailer tongue load or king pin weight is also part of cargo weight.
Consult your dealership or the RV and Trailer Towing Guide provided by your dealership for
more detailed information. Tongue Load or Fifth Wheel King Pin Weight â€” refers to the
amount of the weight that a trailer pushes down on a trailer hitch. Page Trailer Towing Driving 2.
Weigh your vehicle without cargo. To obtain correct weights, take your vehicle to a shipping
company or an inspection station for trucks. Subtract your loaded weight from the maximum
GCWR in the chart. This is the maximum trailer weight your vehicle can tow. It must be below
the maximum trailer weight shown in the chart. Towing trailers beyond the maximum
recommended gross trailer weight exceeds the limit of the vehicle and could result in engine
damage, transmission damage, structural damage, loss of vehicle control, vehicle rollover and
personal injury. Your vehicle may not have enough braking power and your chances of having a
collision greatly increase. Consult information on the spare tire label for limitations when using.
Servicing after towing If you tow a trailer for long distances, your vehicle will require more
frequent service intervals. Page Recreational Towing If a distance of 80 km 50 miles or a speed
of 56 km 35 mph must be exceeded, the drive shaft will have to be removed before the vehicle is
towed. This program is separate from the New Vehicle Limited Warranty. Canadian customers
who require roadside assistance, call 1â€”â€”â€” If you need to arrange roadside assistance for
yourself, Ford Motor Company will reimburse a reasonable amount. To obtain reimbursement
information, U. Ford or Mercury vehicles customers call ; To reset the switch: 1. Turn the
ignition OFF. Check the fuel system for leaks. If no leaks are apparent, reset the switch by
pushing in on the reset button. Page Fuse Panel Description To remove a fuse use the fuse
puller tool provided on the fuse panel cover. The fuses are coded as follows. Page Spare tire
information Your vehicle may be equipped with a spare tire that can be used as either a spare or
a regular tire. The spare tire is not equipped with wheel trim. Page Roadside Emergencies 1.
Park on a level surface, activate hazard flashers and set the parking brake. Turn engine OFF and
block the diagonally opposite wheel block not provided. Remove the jack, jack handle, lug
wrench and spare tire from the stowage locations. Page Roadside Emergencies 6. Insert the
hooked end of the jack handle into the jack and use the handle to slide the jack under the
vehicle. Turn the jack handle clockwise until the wheel is completely off the ground and high
enough to install the spare tire. To lessen the risk of personal injury, do not put any part of your
body under the vehicle while changing a tire. Page Bolt size M14 x 1. Use only Ford
recommended replacement fasteners. On all two-piece flat wheel nuts, apply one drop of motor
oil between the flat washer and the nut. Do not apply motor oil to the wheel nut threads or the
wheel stud threads. An explosion could result in injury or vehicle damage. Batteries contain
sulfuric acid which can burn skin, eyes and clothing, if contacted. Page Roadside Emergencies
Connecting the jumper cables 1. Note: In the illustrations, lightning bolts are used to designate
the assisting boosting battery. Page Roadside Emergencies 3. Connect the negative - cable to
the negative - terminal of the assisting battery. Once the disabled vehicle has been started, run
both engines for an additional three minutes before disconnecting the jumper cables. Removing
the jumper cables Remove the jumper cables in the reverse order that they were connected.
Remove the jumper cable from the ground metal surface. After the disabled vehicle has been
started and the jumper cables removed, allow it to idle for several minutes so the engine
computer can relearn its idle conditions. Page Wrecker Towing If the vehicle is towed by other
means or incorrectly, vehicle damage may occur. Ford Motor Company produces a towing
manual for all authorized tow truck operators. Have your tow truck operator refer to this manual
for proper hook-up and towing procedures for your vehicle. Page Customer Assistance Center
at the number below. Away from home If you own a Ford or Mercury vehicle and are away from
home when your vehicle needs service, or if you need more help than the dealership could

provide, after following the steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship
Center to find an authorized dealership to help you. Page If you still have a complaint involving
a warranty dispute, you may wish to contact the Dispute Settlement Board U. In some states in
the U. Ford is also allowed a final repair attempt in some states. If you did not take advantage of
the Ford Extended Service Plan at the time of purchasing your vehicle, you may still be eligible.
Since this information is subject to change, please ask your dealer for complete details about
Ford Extended Service Plan coverage options, or visit the Ford ESP website at Page The
Dispute Settlement Board may not be available in all states. What kinds of cases does the Board
review? The decisions of the Board are binding on Ford and, in some cases, on the dealer but
not on consumers who are free to pursue other remedies available to them under state or
federal law. Page If your vehicle must be serviced while you are traveling or living in Central or
South America, the Caribbean, or the Middle East, contact the nearest Ford dealership. Page
Reporting Safety Defects U. These products are available from your dealer. The dull finish in
this area helps protect the driver from undesirable windshield reflection. These quality products
have been specifically engineered to fulfill your automotive needs; they are custom designed to
complement the style and appearance of your vehicle. If your vehicle requires professional
service, your dealership can provide the necessary parts and service. Inside the vehicle, pull the
hood release handle located under the bottom left corner of the instrument panel. Go to the
front of the vehicle and release the auxiliary latch located under the right center of the hood.
Slide the handle to release the auxiliary latch. Page Add fluid to fill the reservoir if the level is
low. In very cold weather, do not fill the reservoir completely. Refer to Lubricant specifications
in this chapter. Page Maintenance and Specifications 5. Locate and carefully remove the engine
oil level indicator dipstick. Wipe the indicator clean. Insert the indicator fully, then remove it
again. However, for severe usage or in high temperature climates, check the battery electrolyte
level. Refer to the Scheduled Maintenance Guide for the service interval schedules. Lift the
battery with a battery carrier or with your hands on opposite corners. Page Maintenance and
Specifications If the battery has been disconnected or a new battery has been installed, the
clock and radio settings must be reset once the battery is reconnected. Follow your local
authorized standards for disposal. Page Maintenance and Specifications When the engine is
cold, check the level of the engine coolant in the reservoir. Page Recycled engine coolant Ford
Motor Company does NOT recommend the use of recycled engine coolant in vehicles originally
equipped with Motorcraft Premium Gold Engine Coolant since a Ford-approved recycling
process is not yet available. Fill your engine coolant reservoir as outlined in Adding engine
coolant in this section. If the engine reaches a preset over-temperature condition, the engine
will automatically switch to alternating cylinder operation. Re-start the engine and take your
vehicle to a service facility. Driving the vehicle without repairing the engine problem increases
the chance of engine damage. Take your vehicle to a service facility as soon as possible.
Inhaling too much fuel vapor of any kind can lead to eye and respiratory tract irritation. In
severe cases, excessive or prolonged breathing of fuel vapor can cause serious illness and
permanent injury. Page The customer warranty may be void for any damage to the fuel tank or
fuel system if the correct genuine Ford or Motorcraft fuel filler cap is not used. The fuel system
may be under pressure. If the fuel filler cap is venting vapor or if you hear a hissing sound, wait
until it stops before completely removing the fuel filler cap. Page Ask your fuel supplier about
gasolines that meet the World-wide Fuel Charter. Running out of fuel Avoid running out of fuel
because this situation may have an adverse affect on powertrain components. Page
Maintenance and Specifications If other than Ford, Motorcraft or Ford-authorized parts are used
for maintenance replacements or for service of components affecting emission control, such
non-Ford parts should be equivalent to genuine Ford Motor Company parts in performance and
durability. Page Maintenance and Specifications 3. The fuel cap may not have been securely
tightened. Refer to the scheduled maintenance guide for the service interval schedules. Your
transmission does not consume fluid. However, the fluid level should be checked if the
transmission is not working properly, i. The normal operating temperature can be reached after
approximately 30 km 20 miles of driving. However, if fluid is added at this time, an overfill
condition could result when the vehicle reaches normal operating temperature. Page
Maintenance and Specifications Do not use supplemental transmission fluid additives,
treatments or cleaning agents. The use of these materials may affect transmission operation
and result in damage to internal transmission components. Automatic transmission fluid filter if
equipped The TorqShift automatic transmission is equipped with a serviceable external fluid
filter mounted on the frame rail. Page Use only fluid that meets Ford specifications. Loosen the
clamp that secures the air filter element in place. Carefully separate the two halves of the air
filter housing. Remove the air filter element from the open end of the air filter housing. Page 10
to 12 inches or limited production tires as defined in Title 49 Code of Federal Regulations Part

Department of Transportation-Tire quality grades: The U. Department of Transportation requires
Ford to give you the following information about tire grades exactly as the government has
written it. Grades B and A represent higher levels of performance on the laboratory test wheel
than the minimum required by law. The temperature grade for this tire is established for a tire
that is properly inflated and not overloaded. Excessive speed, underinflation, or excessive
loading, either separately or in combination, can cause heat buildup and possible tire failure.
This information identifies and describes the fundamental characteristics of the tire and also
provides a U. Page Maintenance and Specifications 7. The speed rating denotes the speed at
which a tire is designed to be driven for extended periods of time under a standard condition of
load and inflation pressure. The tires on your vehicle may operate at different conditions for
load and inflation pressure. Page Maintenance and Specifications Tire Ply Composition and
Material Used: Indicates the number of plies or the number of layers of rubber-coated fabric in
the tire tread and sidewall. Tire manufacturers also must indicate the ply materials in the tire
and the sidewall, which include steel, nylon, polyester, and others. Page You are strongly urged
to buy a reliable tire pressure gauge, as automatic service station gauges may be inaccurate.
Ford recommends the use of a digital or dial type tire pressure gauge rather than a stick type
tire pressure gauge. Page Maintenance and Specifications Use the recommended cold inflation
pressure for optimum tire performance and wear. Under-inflation or over-inflation may cause
uneven treadwear patterns. Under-inflation is the most common cause of tire failures and may
result in severe tire cracking, tread separation or blowout , with unexpected loss of vehicle
control and increased risk of injury. Front wheel drive FWD vehicles, and those with an
independent rear suspension require alignment of all four wheels. Page Only use replacement
tires and wheels that are the same size and type such as P-metric versus LT-metric or
all-season versus all-terrain as those originally provided by Ford. Use of any tire or wheel not
recommended by Ford can affect the safety and performance of your vehicle, which could result
in an increased risk of loss of vehicle control, vehicle rollover, personal injury and death. Page
Maintenance and Specifications Tire explosions can cause death, personal injury or property
damage. Do not allow anyone to stand near, directly ahead or behind the spinning tire. Replace
the PCV valve with one that meets Ford material and design specifications for your vehicle,
such as a Motorcraft or equivalent replacement part. The customer warranty may be void
hrx217hya parts diagram
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for any damage to the emissions system if such a PCV valve is not used. Part number is FT
Page Maintenance and Specifications Add ml 8 oz. Service refill capacities are determined by
filling the rear axle to the bottom of the filler hole with the specified lubricant. Page Add ml 8 oz.
Ford design rear axles contain a synthetic lubricant that does not require changing unless the
axle has been submerged in water. Please note that in the graphic XXXX is representative of
your vehicle identification number. The following table tells you which transmission or transaxle
each code represents. These quality accessories have been specifically engineered to fulfill
your automotive needs; Page Index Index Accessory delay Page Page Engine oil Page
Overdrive Page Index Temperature control see Climate control This manual is also suitable for:
u excursion. Print page 1 Print document pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an
account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL.

